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Hi, my name is Mariah Leung, and I am co-director of the Al-Nakba Awareness Project.  We are an Oregon-registered domestic non-profit corporation educating and mobilizing for Palestinian human rights from an anti-racist, international law perspective. 

I’m here to encourage the Commission to issue a statement condemning the recent Israeli naval attack on the Gaza Freedom Flotilla in international waters while intending to challenge the illegal Israeli blockade and deliver humanitarian aid to the desperate population of Gaza trapped and deprived of basic life necessities for three years in what has been described as an open-air prison. 

This naval attack murdered nine civilians including one American citizen, illegally seized six boats and personal property of some 700 international citizens, including several Americans, who were then subjected to illegal abduction, abuse, and imprisonment. Six people are still missing.

This atrocity occurred just a year and a half after Israel’s murderous “Cast Lead” assault on the 1½ million trapped and almost entirely helpless people of Gaza, most of whom are refugees. Israel’s very long history of expulsion, massacres and oppression began some six decades ago with the Zionist militia terrorist gangs driving over 750,000 Palestinians into refugee camps from which they have never been permitted to return in violation of international law.  

These historical events of 1948 are known to Palestinians as the catastrophe, Nakba in Arabic.  This was the origin of the conflict, and refusal of their right of return remains its heart. It was one of two conditions of Israel’s admittance to the UN, never honored.

The flotilla attack has opened international doorways to prosecution and litigation. Numerous lawsuits are in progress against Israel by flotilla victims. 
However, these lawless acts must be universally condemned by civilized people beyond the direct victims alone. 

We heed the voice of the Palestinians themselves, who have conducted largely non-violent resistance on a daily basis for decades with little help from the world.  

Palestinian civil society calls for international solidarity with boycotts, divestment and sanctions, (BDS) a movement which is growing rapidly. (www.pacbi.org, www.bdsmovement)  These are the same non-violent resistance tactics that MLK used in our own civil rights movement to overcome institutionalized segregation.   These non-violent measures should be maintained until Israel:

1. Ends its occupation and colonization of all Arab lands and dismantles the Wall;

2. Recognizes the fundamental rights of the Arab-Palestinian citizens of Israel to full equality; and

3. Respect, protects and promotes the rights of Palestinian refugees to return to their homes and properties as stipulated in UN resolution 194. 

Please join the voices of people across the globe in condemning Israel’s Flotilla massacre, international lawlessness, and the long history of human rights abuses of which it is a part. The Palestinians want nothing less than freedom, justice, and equality in the Holy Land.

